
 

 

 
July 1, 2015 
 
 
 
Gary Widerburg 
Commission Administrator 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Satl Lake City, UT 84111 
 
Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

On May 1, 2015, in compliance with CenturyLink’s commitments made in the FCC’s proceeding 
regarding the transfer of control of Qwest Communications International Inc. to CenturyLink1, 
and pursuant to Condition 12 of the Merger Agreement between CenturyLink and Integra 
Telecom and Condition III.B.1 of the Merger Agreement between CenturyLnik and the Division 
of Public Utilities (both approved by Commission Order on January 4, 2011 in Docket No. 10-
049-16), CenturyLink provided notice to the Utah Commission of its planned Wholesale OSS 
consolidation for Qwest Corporation and a copy of the detailed CenturyLink Access Service 
Ordering and Billing System Consolidation Plan (“Consolidation Plan”).    

CenturyLink invited customers to review and comment on the Consolidation Plan.  Customers 
were also invited to attend a CenturyLink/Customer Preliminary Implementation Plan Review 
Meeting that was held on May 13, 2015.  CenturyLink did receive customer comments on the 
Consolidation Plan and has updated the Consolidation Plan where appropriate to address 
customer comments. 

  

                                                           
1 WC Docket No. 10-110, Appendix C, released March 18, 2011.  
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In this filing, CenturyLink is providing a copy of version 2 of the Consolidation Plan.  The 
revisions to the Consolidation Plan are listed in the new Section “Document Modification Log” 
which includes brief descriptions of the changes that were made.  CenturyLink is also including 
Appendix A to the Consolidation Plan but notes that no updates were made to the information 
contained in this document.    

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc Bill Duncan – DPU 
 Casey Coleman - DPU 

 
 
   
  Since 


